
 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Hello Members, 
 
I want to thank all those members who attended our meeting at the open Door 
mission.  We ended up having an amazing tour and great food.  We received a lot of 
education about the houses.  Thank you to Nicolette for setting this up for us. 
We were unable to have a meeting that night so there are a few things we needed 
to go over.  Please respond to Linda’s email about helping out for the pizza Ranch 
on Monday September 24th we need as many members as possible to help out with 
this project and please bring your ideas, to next meeting, of where we want these 
funds to go.  We were unable to discuss this before the fundraiser. 
Women of Today Week, is September 23rd through the 29th and Maxine has been 
busy putting the schedule together.  The schedule is included in this issue.   
A few of us will be going to National Midyear convention in Hartford South Dakota, 
anyone wanting to attend, please let me know.  It would be great to have a car load 
go and just think ROAD TRIP. 
Enclosed in this newsletter will be information on where our meeting will be held 
at for October.   
If you have things to include on the agenda for next month’s meeting please let me 
know or bring it to meeting.  I will be happy to add it to our agenda.  Let’s get our 
name out their year.  
Holidays are fast approaching and what does our chapter want to do? 
Any concerns please let me know! 
 
Cindy 
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*********************************************************************************

Chaplain 

Hi Everyone, 
 
Since we didn't have a meeting in 
September, I am enclosing another 
memorial that I was going to give in honor of 
Karen.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rest in peace, our dear friend. 
 
 Linda 
 
*********************************** 

Programming 

September 
We held our monthly meeting for September 
at the Open Door Mission. The meeting 
began at 6:00 PM on September 10, 2018. 
The address for the meeting location was 
2705 North 20th Street East at the Garland 
Thompson Men’s Center. Meredith Seaman, 
Heartland Circle Coordinator, greeted our 
party at the front door. She was graciously 
taking the place of Candace Gregory, Open 
Door Mission’s CEO, who was unable to do 
her presentation due to an injury. Chapter 
members Cindy Urlacher, Linda Lenser, 
Maxine Turner, Susan Barnes and Nicolette 
Amundson attended the meeting. The Open 
Door Mission’s chef prepared a wonderful 
meal for our party to enjoy that evening.  He 
prepared a gourmet meal consisting of a 
mixed green salad, chicken parmesan, green 
beans and ending with a butter cream tart. It 
was all amazing as well as delicious!!. Brian, 
the chef, came to Open Door Mission from 
Biaggi’s restaurant and is dedicated to their 

mission because of the successful recovery 
of his sister who continues to work 
managing a successful program at Open 
Door Mission.   

 
 
 
 

After dinner, Meredith conducted a very 
informative tour through the campus and 
described the wonderful programs that they 
offer to their residents. She was enthusiastic 
about the success of the Open Door Mission, 
and credited Candace Gregory for the 
organization’s success. She specifically cited 
the capital campaign, “Rebuilding Lives”, 
that raised $32 million resulting in the 
construction of four new buildings on the 
Campus: 

 Lydia House (2010)  

 Permanent Supportive Housing 
Complex (2011) 

 Garland Thompson Men’s Center 
(2012) 

  Rebuilding Lives Center (2012). 
 

 
 
Dinner at Garland Thompson Center 

 
 
 
Outside 
Lydia House 
 

"She's in the sun, the wind, the 
rain, she's in the air you breathe 
with every breath you take.  She 
sings a song of hope and cheer, 
there's no more pain, no more 

fear.  You'll see her in the clouds 
above, hear her whisper words of 

love.  You'll be together before 
long, until then listen for her song." 
 

Butter Cream Tart 
 

 



Some of the programs Open Door Mission 
provides in addition to safe shelter for 
homeless men, women and families are: 

 Support for obtaining GED including 
classes and transportation 

 Veteran’s Housing First Program 
provides free housing and care for 
homeless veterans who want to work 
towards reclaiming their self-
sufficiency within the community. 

Open Door Mission is also looking into the 
expansion of programs as they perceive the 
need in the community. One such expansion 
could be a partnership with Metro 
Community College to provide vocational 
training.  
Meredith mentioned some of the items that 
Open Door Mission always needs: 

 Diapers 
 Socks and underwear (new) 

However she said anything that you would 
use in a home is needed as many come to the 
shelter with having lost everything.  
We discussed ways that Heartland Women 
of Today could do service projects. Meredith 
said that they always need help serving 
meals. The Mission is also revising their 
holiday programs where individuals come to 
the campus on Thanksgiving and Christmas 
to collect gifts and/or food and they will 
need volunteers to assist with that.  
It is exciting that so many opportunities 
exist for Heartland to become involved in 
supporting the work of the Open Door 
Mission.  
October 
October is Domestic Violence Awareness 
month. For our October monthly meeting, 
(October 1) we are planning a tour of the 
new Women Center for Advancement facility 
located at 3801 Harney Street. There is 
potential for a service activity at this 
location as well which will probably consist 
of working at their clothing boutique. We 
are requesting that Chapter members bring 
clothing donations for the facility to the 
October meeting. The WCA is looking for 
business professional or business casual 
clothing in good condition, and particularly 
in larger sizes. They also have a great need 

for undergarments (new). Please keep track 
of your donations (quantity and type of 
item) or assign a dollar value.  
The meeting will begin with a tour at 6:00 
PM with our business meeting occurring 
afterward in one of their classrooms. We can 
bring food and drink to serve our Chapter 
members during the meeting.  I will be 
sending an e-mail during the week before 
October 1 and request that everyone RSVP 
to insure an accurate count to give to the 
WCA prior to our meeting.  
November 
For November meeting, November 5, 2018 
we are planning on doing a fundraiser at 
Panera bread. Panera will generously 
provide Heartland with a donation of 20% of 
the proceeds received from 4 to 8 PM for 
that day. Heartland will earn 20% from 
money spent by patrons that present our 
flyer at time of purchase. The location will 
be at 13410 W Maple Rd, Omaha, NE 68164 
as it has a meeting room so we can order 
food and boost our proceeds.  Once we 
request and confirm a date and location 
Panera will produce a flyer about the 
fundraising event for us. We will use the 
flyer to promote the event.  
 
Nicolette 
   
************************************** 

Editor 

Ladies,  
There are 2 Women in General programs in 
this issue because of emphasis months.  No 
minutes are included in this issue because of 
course there was no meeting. Since we have 
a lot in this issue there is also no “Getting to 
Know You” person featured. 
At the end of this issue is the flyer for the 
Pizza Ranch so print as many as you need to 
hand out. 
This newsletter will also be on our website 
www.heartlandwt.org   
 
Angela      
 

 

  

http://www.heartlandwt.org/


 

 

WOMEN OF TODAY WEEK 

 
 

 

 
Maxine Turner will be chairing Women of Today Week, so she has come up with the following 
schedule for the week of September 23rd thru September 29th. 
I would like to highlight our events during the week as follows: 
 
 
Sunday - September 23rd  – Attend a Church Service 
Monday – September 24th – Work on Pizza Ranch Project 
Tuesday – September 25th - Send a note to whoever recruited you as a member and let them  
 know what you have been doing and how thankful you are to that member for asking you  
 to join. 
Wednesday – September 26th – Pamper Yourself 
Thursday – September 27th – M-Night held at Bank of West at 6:30 p.m. – We will be holding a  

Baby Shower.  Please bring a baby picture, but do not let anyone see it, as we will have a 
contest. Please bring a gift for the babies or toddlers, these gifts will be given to the Lydia 
House.  Example:  Diapers, Shampoo, Lotion, etc. 

Friday – September 28th – Soaring Wings Winery – Bring an appetizer and come to enjoy the 
Friendship and Music.  We will be meeting at 6:00 p.m.  If you want to share a ride meet at 
Sapp Bros, we will be leaving at 5:45. 

Saturday – September 29th – Enjoy Husker Day!  There is a Husker Football Game vs Purdue in  
Lincoln at Memorial Stadium  11 am on BTN it is Homecoming!! Volleyball Game at 
Illinois at 7:00 on BTN. 

 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 

Hi Everyone!! 
Our Pizza Ranch Fundraiser is approaching quickly!!  On Monday, September 24th from 5-9 we 
will be bussing tables to raise money to support our chapter and the tips will go to Open Door 
Mission and Friends of Foster Children.  It's out main fund raiser of the year and need all of your 
help.  I have heard from a few who can't be there but we really need 4-5 people for each shift.  
Let’s all wear our purple Heartland Shirts.  I will have Angela attach a flyer that you can print out 
to help publicize our event.  Spread the word to your friends and family!!  Thank you all for your 
help, you are the best!! 
 
Linda 

http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.gslakemomscoutnotes.com/wp-content/uploads/2012/02/friends.gif&imgrefurl=http://www.gslakemomscoutnotes.com/2012/03/song-make-new-friends/&h=329&w=508&tbnid=sp9W_aSO75SueM:&docid=6lMCP1cxWwXlWM&ei=ROPTVca3MYWuggSBrbbADA&tbm=isch&ved=0CF4QMyhbMFs4ZGoVChMIxunitIa0xwIVBZeACh2Blg3I
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YOUTH IN ACTION 

Maxine Turner 

Youth Program Manager 
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 Since we do not have a September meeting, as our tour of Open Door Mission ran longer than 

we thought, please return the certification forms for Kid’s Week to me at our October meeting.  

 This month I would like to touch base on bicycle safety, as many children ride bicycles to 

school or even in their neighborhoods. Please let me know if you have sat down with your child or 

grandchild on this topic, so that I can fill out the necessary paperwork. 

 
  

  

by David Mozer 

Bicycling is fun, it helps us keep fit, and it gives us mobility.  It also helps kids develop 

judgment and self-confidence, safe practices and lifelong skills.  The most import part of 

having fun cycling is to learn to do it safely.  The attitudes parents instill in their child now 

will help to determine how he or she will ride for years to come.  If parents work at it from 

the beginning, if they teach their child as if his or her life depends on these lessons -- which 

it does -- then they will feel more confident when their kids  rides down the road. 

The basic set of rules for beginning bicyclist are: 

1. No playing in the road. 

2. No riding on busy streets. 

3. Stop and look before entering a roadway to cross or for any other reason. 

4. Bicycle ride with traffic regardless of whether it is on the road, on the shoulder or on a 

sidewalk. [In situations where the infrastructure or other factors force you to ride toward 

traffic, adjacent to it, it is EXTREMELY IMPORTANT that you approach every 

intersection (road, alley, driveway, parking lot access, etc) with extreme caution and 

prepared to stop instantly.] 

5. Stop for all stop signs and obey all other traffic signs and signals. 

6. Make your own decisions (don't do something just because a friend does it) 

7. Keep at least one hand on the handlebars at all times -- two is better. 

8. No riding at night -- even in broad daylight bright cloths are good. 

9. Even if you are doing everything else safely and right (please do), it is a good idea, and 

javascript:%20void(0)
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sometime the law, to wear a bicycle helmet. Bicycle gloves are a second good piece of 

personal protective equipment. 

The specific safety issue for children change dramatically by age and the kind of 

environment they are riding in.  In general terms the sequence is about like this: 

 Child first learn to bicycle at obstacle-free park, courts (basketball or tennis), 

parking lot or driveway.  They are taught balance, steering and pedaling. They need 

to keep their speed commensurate with their skills. 

 Next children starts to leave the park, court or driveway, and use walkways, 

sidewalks and pavement (Brit). Here he or she starts to encounter pedestrians and 

hazards like cracks in the pavement, glass, debris, poles, benches, etc, and possibly 

other vehicles. Cyclist starts to speed up.  It needs to be reinforced that they need to 

keep control of the bike and THINK about avoiding hazards and obstacles. Most 

bicycle accidents don't involve motor vehicles.  Most bike accidents, especially for 

kids, are falls, collisions with stationary objects, collisions with pedestrians or 

collisions with other bikes. 

 When child gets to corner and wants to cross the street, or child starts to ride into 

the road at some other point (i.e. end of a driveway).  Child needs the discipline to 

ALWAYS stop and look both ways for moving vehicle, and wait for the light if 

appropriate.  Children are poor at judging speed and "closing distance".  They 

should wait for all vehicles to stop or to pass before crossing. Four lane roads are 

particularly treacherous because a vehicle in a near lane can block the view of a 

vehicle in lanes behind it.  While accidents with cars are statistically small, 

procedures for entering the environment of motor vehicles merit extra scrutiny and 

practice for beginning cyclists. 

 Some kids will be lucky enough to have access to zero traffic cul-de-sacs and 

severely "traffic calmed" streets, but even in these situations the rules-of-the road 

should be introduced and followed and parents need to be weary because motorist 

can't be trusted to share the space. 

 Even while riding on the sidewalk and through crosswalks, it is SAFEST to ride 

WITH traffic.  (This also reinforces patterns they will need when the transitions to 

riding in the street.)  Riding with traffic, even on a sidewalk and crosswalk, is safest 

because drivers crossing the sidewalk or crosswalk, from a driveway, alley, parking 

lot or side street, will look hardest (in drive on the right countries) to the NEAR 

LEFT lanes and FAR RIGHT lanes.  Hopefully they will see a bicyclist coming 

from the left on the sidewalk adjacent to the near left lane.  Too often they won't see 

a cyclists on the near right sidewalk when they are look off to the far right lane.  If 

the driver plans to turn right they may hardly even look left.  The problem is not so 

acute for pedestrians because they generally don't travel as fast and they can stop 

almost instantly if they see a car is not going to yield -- but pedestrians approaching 

from the left are more at peril as well and get clobbered too often as well.  [In drive 

on the left countries all the same holds true, but all the lefts and rights are 

reversed!]  When riding on the sidewalk it is important to stop or be prepared to 

stop (depending upon the age and sightlines) at all driveways, alleys, and parking 

lot ramps, especially if you are riding "the wrong way." 

 The next progression for  the child to begin to ride in the street.   From the first 

moment and forever, they should ride with traffic.  Before age ten children still 

need to be supervised when they bicycle.  Few kids younger than ten can really 

understand traffic.  They can be taught certain specific skills but they will have 

trouble understanding concepts like "right-of-way." 

 Sometimes soon, sometimes later, the young cyclist will get to an intersection.  As 

http://www.ibike.org/education/helmet.htm


a default and certainly where there is a stop sign, they need to stop, regardless of 

what is happening, scan both directions for traffic, wait for any cross traffic to clear 

and then proceed when safe.  It is import that everyone make their own decisions -- 

no follow the leader through intersections. 

 As young cyclists advance in skills and confidence the next behavior that gets them 

in trouble is turning without warning (or looking).  Until kids are old enough to 

understand traffic they should be taught to walk across roads.  To prepare them to 

make turns across lanes, they need to be taught to scan to the rear for traffic and 

signal before turning. 

For ordinary bicycling learning safety is more important than equipment.  Good safety 

knowledge can keep you safe on a bad bike, but lack of knowledge won't keep you safe on 

a good bike. Of course it is important that the bike fits, it has brakes, and everything be in 

good repair -- especially the brakes, so that slowing down and stopping can be controlled 

by you! 

Helmets are the next most important piece of equipment. Bicycle helmets don't do anything 

to avoid crashes -- which is the real objective -- but they can be important in reducing head 

injuries if one should occur.  Head injuries have a high potential for being sever and can be 

life threatening -- they are the most common cause of death for bicyclists. Given the grave 

potential consequences and the cost of prevention, helmets are excellent value.  The highest 

rate of bike-related head injuries is among boys 10-14, but helmets are a good idea for 

cyclist of all ages and genders.  To work properly helmets need to fit properly! 

Probably the most common, unintended, part of the body to impact the ground is the palm 

of the hand.  To reduce these injuries, leather palmed cycling gloves are available, but to a 

lesser extent in kid sizes. 

Beyond this, because of the injury patterns for bicycle accidents, there is not a lot of 

emphasis on other protective gear for bicycling.  The exceptions are for people doing BMX 

racing, stunt riding or off-road trials riding in rocky or brushy country. 

Maxine 
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Imagine you are ten years old... 

Today you are taken to a new neighborhood to live with a new family with parents, brothers and sisters you have 

never met. Now, imagine your only possessions are the clothes on your back and what has been stuffed into the paper bag 

you are carrying.  Children in Foster Care in Nebraska face this situation often - sometimes several times a year. It can be 

frightening for a child of any age. Nebraska Friends of Foster Children helps children in foster care get through the days 

ahead with hope. 

NFFC Mission 

The mission of Nebraska Friends of Foster Children (NFFC), a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization, is to provide for unmet needs and 
enhance opportunities for Nebraska children in foster care. 

NFFC aims to improve the lives of foster children by accepting and funding requests for items and experiences normally out of reach for 

foster care families with limited budgets. Requests often include school supplies, driver's education classes, sport and school activity 

fees, summer camps, graduation caps and gowns, senior pictures, prom attire and music or dance lessons. 

Enriching Lives, Fulfilling Dreams 

NFFC believes that these life-enriching activities, which are often taken for granted, are the type of experiences that help counterbalance 

the upset, change and pain of a child being placed in the foster care system. These activities become necessities to build character and 
confidence in children who have been placed in our foster care system. 

NFFC is the only organization in Nebraska raising private funds that directly benefit the children in foster care. NFFC considers all 

requests. During Fiscal Year 2014, NFFC provided funding for 275 Nebraska foster children in need; an increase of 220% from the prior 
year. 

Background & History 

Nebraska Friends of Foster Children was formed in 1992 by foster parents and community volunteers from Omaha and Lincoln who 

desired to supplement the limited state maintenance payment for foster care which covers only the basics of life, such as limited food, 
clothing and shelter. 

The founders recognized that children taken out of their homes and placed in foster homes often do not have access to the same 

opportunities for childhood experiences as their peers. Nebraska Friends of Foster Children levels the playing field by providing funding 
for the child in foster care, so he or she can take part in the life-enriching activities that are typically the norm for other children. 

How to Give to NFFC 

As an all-volunteer organization, Nebraska Friends of Foster Children ensures that more than 95% of the money it receives reaches the 

children it is meant to serve. Your contribution to NFFC is tax-deductible. 

https://ne-friends.org/
https://ne-friends.org/images/NFFC_2014_Annual_Report_1.pdf


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

U S FOUNDERS CHARITIES 
 

 The month of September is Emphasis month for U S Founders Charities. This program is to help 
chapters, individuals throughout our organization. 
 The U. S. Founder Club Charities accepts contributions, which may qualify as a tax-deductible 
donation.  There is a Pledge Form on the U S Women of Today website to complete with your donation. At 
this time you can donate $100 from now thru June 30th to become a Curator, you may make $25 payments 
through the Payment Plan.  You can donate whatever funds to Chapter Grant Program, as a Friend of the US 
Founders Charities, Scholarship Program, US Buckets of Sunshine Program or Other (which you can name the 
program you want the money to go to). 
 U S Founders Charities  Chapter Grant Application ς for your chapter to be eligible to apply for a 
grant, a chapter individual or must have made a donation of at least $100 within one (1) fiscal year to any US 
Founders Club Charities program (chapter grants, scholarship, Friends of the US Founders Club Charities, 
Founders Club, or US Buckets of Sunshine). Contribution can be made at time of grant application. Checks 
ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ά¦{ CƻǳƴŘŜǊǎ /ƭǳō /ƘŀǊƛǘƛŜǎΦέ  Grant applications shall be postmarked no later than 
September 15th (mid year) or May 15th (annual) and sent to the US Founders Club Charities Vice President. 
The grant application shall include a detailed description of the project, including who would benefit from the 
project and how. Also needed are a proposed budget and an explanation of other efforts that have been made 
to obtain funding for the project and why US Founders Club Charities funds are necessary. Within thirty (30) 
days of project completion, the grantee shall provide a final report to the US Founders Club Charities President 
and Vice President; report to include actual income statement for the project indicating how US Founders Club 
Charities funds were used and an evaluation of the accomplishments of the project. If for any reason grant 
funds are not all expended, any unused funds shall be returned to the US Founders Club Charities  

 U S Founders Charities Scholarship – To be eligible for a scholarship, the applicant must be 

a member in good standing of the Women of Today organization as defined in the USWT Bylaws and 

Policies.  An applicant must have been a member for more than one year.  The scholarship will be 

awarded in the amount of $250 to a Women of Today member who will be attending school after 

being out of high school for more than five years. Grant applications shall be postmarked no later than 

September 15th (mid year) or May 15th (annual) and sent to the US Founders Club Charities Vice 

President. 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE JOIN THE HEARTLAND WOMEN OF TODAY AT THE PIZZA RANCH ON 

MONDAY, SPETEMBER 24
TH

 FROM 5-9PM 

WE WILL BE BUSSING TABLES THERE THAT NIGHT TO RAISE FUNDS FOR OUR 

ORGANIZATION!  YOU CAN EAT THERE OR DO TAKEOUT BUT PLEASE JOIN US 

BECAUSE WE WILL RECEIVE A PERCENTAGE FOR THE SALES THAT NIGHT.   THE 

PROCEEDS THAT WE RAISE WILL GO TO THE OPEN DOOR MISSION AND AID TO 

FOSTER CHILDREN.  THE LOCATION OF THE PIZZA RANCH IS:  8810 SOUTH 71
ST

 PLAZA, 

PAPILLION NE. THE PHONE NUMBER IS:  402-884-2468 IF YOU WANT TO DO TAKEOUT. 

WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT AND WILL SEE YOU THERE ON THE 24
TH

 OF 

SEPTEMBER!! 

HEARTLAND WOMEN OF TODAY 

 


